
 

 

MINUTES OF THE NASH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD ON TUESDAY 10th SEPTEMBER at 7.00pm 

Clerk: Angela Vint                Email: Nashpcclerk@gmail.com        Website: nashpc.org.uk 

PRESENT: Peter Stubbs (Chair), Stuart Lapper (Vice Chair), Alan Verth, Liz Troman, Mark Beaumont 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Angela Vint (Clerk); Councillor Richard Huffer; Councillor Robert Young (Tenbury 

Town Council); Mr Charlie Pinckney (public) 

MINUTE ITEM ACTION 

2024/56 Apologies: Cllr G. Beaumont; Cllr C. Morris 
         

 

2024/57 Public Participation:  

• Mr C. Pinckney, Wood Farm 

• Cllr R Young submitted a report from Tenbury Town Council            

 

 

2024/58 Declarations of Interest:  

• Cllr Huffer declared his family connections to Clee Hill Rugby Club 
(agenda item 2024/60) 

    

 

2024/59 Approval of Minutes 
It was resolved unanimously that the minutes of The Council Meeting on the 
16th July 2024 be approved as a correct record as proposed by Cllr Verth and 
seconded by the Chair 
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2024/60 Chair’s Items: 
Clee Hill Rugby Club Development 

• Meeting attended 23rd July by the Chair, Vice Chair and Cllr Troman 

• Support for the proposed development was expressed, along with 
concerns regarding the safety hazard caused by over-flow parking on 
to the B4214 which could affect Nash Parish residents 

• A planning application has been submitted to Shropshire Council and 
Cllr Huffer assured the PC that Highways would take seriously the 
road safety issues discussed 

 
.gov.uk Domain Names 

• The use of the above becomes a compliance issue for councils Oct 
2024 

• Comparative costs obtained below and HugoFox to be instructed to 
change PC website address to be compliant ASAP which they have 
said they will do at no additional cost as fees have been paid for FY 
24/25 

• It was agreed that two email addresses only would be required, one 
for the Chair and one for the Clerk,  at an additional cost of £2.98 per 
month FY 25/26 

 
HUGOFOX EASY WEBSITES 

• Website WCAG 2.2 compliant 

• £101.90 already paid FY 24/25 

• No charge for incorporating 
.gov.uk this yr 

• Free website redesign to make 
compliant 
(normally £500) 
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• £1.99/email address/month 
FY 25/26 

• Estimated cost FY 25/26 inc. 
email addresses for Chair & 
Clerk £170 

• £303.60 cosy FY 25/26 £303.60 
inc. Clerk’s email + 
£2.30/month/email 

• Estimated cost FY 25/26 £335 
inc. email addresses for Chair & 
Clerk 

 
• The website to be cleaned up and out of date items removed 

• Access to £100 grant to make .gov.uk transition to be explored 
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2024/61 Clerk’s Report: 

• Approved response filed in support of Clee Hill Rugby Club planning 
application 18.07.24 

• Environmental Maintenance Grant investigated: awarded annually, 
total pot £15k provided by Veolia. Of 19 awards made in 2024 only 1 
was to a parish council for creating a wetland area; awards given to 
projects mainly about re-wilding areas and restoring verges not 
general verge/vegetation maintenance or cutting. No mention of 
when fund will next be open to applications. 

• Contacted Safer Neighbourhood Team asking for newsletter which 
covers Nash Parish with crime stats, as per example Cllr Young 
showed for Tenbury. None available for parish area, just the wider 
Ludlow stats 

 

 

2024/62 Councillor Updates: 
Cllr Lapper: 

• While many of the potholes reported by Cllr Lapper have been 
repaired, FixMyStreet is not being updated accordingly. This to be 
raised with Jim Ford in Shropshire Council 

• It was agreed that councillors will drive around the parish annually 
and repeat the reporting exercise at it resulted in a focus on repairs 
in the parish 
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2024/63 Financial Matters: 
 

• No payments made since last meeting 

• Financial balance                                                                         £6887.02 

• Payments approved 
- 2 places on CPRE Planning Seminar Jan 2025                £     30.00 
- Clerk’s salary to 30.09.2024                                              £    656.76 
- Village Hall use FY 24/25                                                    £   210.00  
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2024/64 Planning Applications: None 
 

 

2024/65 Shropshire Council Survey 

• The survey was completed in the meeting and the responses will be 
sent in 
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2024/66 Six Month Risk Assessment Review 

• The updated Risk Assessment document was reviewed and approved  

 

2024/56 Date of next meeting: 19th November  

 Meeting closed at 20.20  

 


